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§ The final Orientation Day for Year 7 2014 was 
held last Wednesday. There were 70 students in 
attendance and they enjoyed a full day of high 
school. Many of the students also went home by 
bus for the first time. It was also great to see a 
large number of parents in attendance. 
 

§ Presentation Night will be held next Tuesday,  
17th December 2013 at 7:30pm in the school hall. 
This is a very positive way to celebrate student 
achievement throughout 2013. All parents and 
students are invited to attend. Students who are 
receiving awards will receive  a letter this week 
inviting them to the evening. They are asked to 
reply as soon as possible so that the final 
organisation can be put into place. 
 

§ A reminder that the last day for students for the  
year is Wednesday, 18th December 2013. Staff 
have two School Development Days following 
this. 

§ The 2013 School Magazine has just arrived from 
the printers into the school. It is an excellent 
record of the school year. 

Phil Carroll  
Principal 

Canteen 
 

A big thank you to all parent and student helpers 

for assisting me at the canteen. 
 

Wishing all staff, students and parents a Merry 

Christmas and a safe Happy New Year. 
 

Lolita Landman 

Canteen Manager 

NSW public school terms and holidays  
 
Hereôs a snapshot of NSW public school terms 
and holidays for 2013 - 2015. 
Find out more:  

http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/events/

vacations.html 

PRINCIPAL 

Canteen Roster  
 10/12 Leanne Trebley 

 12/12 Toni Hasler 

 17/12 Jane Yates 

ETIHAD STADIUM 
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Student behaviour was outstanding and all places that 
we visited commended on the very well-mannered way 
in which they conducted themselves. It was a pleasure 
spending three fun filled days with these Year 10 
students.  
 

Thank you must be extended to Mrs Godde, Mr Pilikas 

and Mrs Torocsik for supervising the excursions and 

Mrs Ferguson for the many hours organising this 

wonderful experience.  

MELBOURNE EXCURSION 
Year 10 travelled to Melbourne bright and early on 
Wednesday November 27. Their first stop was the 
Geelong water park where slides and go-carts were 
enjoyed by all. After travelling into Melbourne and 
dinner on Lygon Street, the Etihad óAmazing Raceô 
was undertaken. Students gained an insightful look 
at players changing rooms and where the coach 
gets an eagle-eye view of the game. 
 

Day 2 involved a tour of William Angliss; a well-
known hospitality school. Students then put their 
cooking skills to the test producing beautiful chorros 
or macrons. A brief tram ride through the city and a 
cruise down the Yarra River proceeded Science 
works, where students experienced a lightning 
show and general tour. 
 

Students then tested their fear level on óThe Edgeô 
at Eureka Sky Deck followed by Chinese in China 
Town. Just when students thought they could walk 
no further it was off to Crown Casino to enjoy a 
game of laser tag and bowling. 
 

Friday was a lazy start with students touring Victoria 
Markets and the boarding the bus for a surprisingly 
quiet return trip.  

Sports news week 10 term 4 2013 
PASS Canoe Trip 
38 current and past PASS students enjoyed a canoe 
trip on the Murray River followed by 30 minutes at the 
Albury Pool using the large slide.  
 

After all that, it was a very rushed visit to a crowded 
McDonalds before boarding the bus for home.  
 

All students adapted well to the moving water with only 
a few tipping themselves into the cold waters of the 
Murray.  
 

Thanks to Miss Clancy and Mr Duke who accompanied 
Mr Mackinlay for the day. 

ETIHAD TUNNEL and COACHES BOX 


